March 24, 1959
Pl "g.igj/‘

M¥rs, Helen VanPelt Wilson
Center Street
Westport, Connecticut

Dear ¥rs, Wilson:

‘Thank you for your nice letter of March 16th. Ve are
slways delighted vhen you can come to Willlamsburg and lock forward
to many more of your wisits here with us, ¥We espescially appreciate
your assistance at the Disocussion teas at the Garden Symposiumj they
always go so much better when you are on hand,

I shell be in Washington on Tuesday the 7th %o give a talk
at the Washington Club so could plan to meet with you thet afternoon
at Dumbarton f‘.hka. 4 mm nauemd your idea of an article on the

azaging to Mrs, Robert Woods Bliss, who
with Mrs, hmad'n nuhum-, designed the gardens. I hope 1t will
be possible for us to have the pleasure of meeting with Mrs, Bliss
at that time, It would be of invalusble assistance to you in the de~
velopment of the story of the Carden,

I think you will be interested znmmms.m:m
completed in its first stage.

, As soon as I definitely know vhen, if any time that day
will be convenient for Mras, Bliss, I shall let you koow the exset time
we can plan to meet in the afternocon,

With best wishes,

Yours sinecerely,

Alden Wﬂ"
Resident landseape Architect

ec: Mrs., Robert Woods Bliss
Mr, John Thacher



